

### SERANGOON SECONDARY SCHOOL

11 Upper Serangoon View Singapore 534237



18 Sep 2025

Through Principal



Dear Parent/Guardian,

## <u>Updates on School Events and Programmes (2025 Term 4 – Sec 4E5N)</u>

- 1. With the arrival of Term 4, all Sec 4E and 5N students will be sitting for their GCE O-Level Year-End National Examinations.
- 2. Please take note of the following school days and school events:

Date	Event		
15 Sep (Mon) – 25 Sep (Thu)	Regular lessons		
26 Sep (Fri)	Graduation Ceremony		
29 Sep (Mon) – 13 Oct (Mon)	Supervised Study Sessions		
16 Oct (Thu) – 11 Nov (Tue)	O-Level Written Examinations		

#### **Graduation Ceremony**

- 3. Students are to report to school at 7.40am on 26 September (Friday).
- 4. Please refer to the information shared via Parents Gateway on **5 September** and submit your RSVP by **19 September**.

# Supervised Study Sessions for Sec 4E5N Students

- To provide targeted support for the Sec 4E5N students in the final stretch of their preparations for the GCE O-Level Year-End National Examinations, we will be conducting the Supervised Study Sessions from 29 September (Monday) to 13 October (Monday).
- 6. Attendance is compulsory. Please refer to the schedule below:

Date	Time	Mode of Lesson	Remarks
29 and 30 Sep	7.40 am to 1.30pm or 2.30pm	Face-to Face	As per timetabled lessons
2 Oct, 3 Oct, and 13 Oct	7.40 am to 12.30pm		Customised timetable will be sent to the students
1 Oct, 6 Oct, 7 Oct, and 14 Oct		No lesson- Consultation by appointment	Certain groups of students are having paper(s) during this period

- During this period, students could seek consultation with their respective teachers in the afternoons.
- 8. There are **no lessons** on 8 Oct (listening comprehension paper), 9 and 10 Oct (Marking Days) and 15 Oct (day before the commencement of the written papers).

## **Home-School Partnerships**

- 9. If you require any clarifications, you may reach our staff by sending an email to <a href="mailto:serangoon\_ss@moe.edu.sg">serangoon\_ss@moe.edu.sg</a> or contacting the following personnel at 6385 1589:
  - Mdm. Lum Cindy, Year Head
- 10. On behalf of all teachers and staff, we would like to thank you for your support and partnership. We hope that it has been a fulfilling journey for your child/ward, and we wish him/her all the best for the examinations ahead.

Yours faithfully,

Mdm Lum Cindy

Year Head